
Promoting Physical Activity
​and Good Nutrition

Join us at the
Health & Wellness Coalition Strategic Planning Meeting

Tuesday, November 29th, 1-3 pm 
WSU Community Engagement Institute

Harvester Room, 238 N Mead

This meeting is designed as an active, in person meeting and we are
looking forward to your participation. Interactive conversations are planned
to gather wisdom from the group.

To accommodate as many schedules as possible, this meeting will also be available
on zoom and we will do our best to support those who join virtually.

To view the minutes from the October Coalition meeting, click here.  

The December 27th meeting is canceled - enjoy your holidays

Food and Farm Council approved!

On October 12th, 2022 – Sedgwick County
Commissioners passed the resolution to form the Food
and Farm Council.
On October 18th, 2022 – The City Council approved the
2nd reading of the FFC ordinance.

Next steps include applications to serve:
​https://boards.sedgwickcounty.org/ - in progress
https://boardsict.wichita.gov/ - accepting applications

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84091827007?pwd=aDRxdnM0VEU3Zms5QllLU3lqSTFXZz09
https://hwcwichita.org/about-us/meeting-agendas-minutes-newsletter


Follow the Health & Wellness Coalition
on Facebook!

The Health & Wellness Coalition is on Facebook. Click
here to follow our page and engage with us on
social media. We are willing to share your community events
relating to physical activity and good nutrition on our page.

COMMUNITY NOTICE: A Vital Program for Seniors is Set to Close after over 40 Years of Service

Senior Services of Wichita will close an important program which provides groceries and safety checks to
the homebound seniors of Wichita. The Roving Pantry Program, which grocery shops and delivers for
homebound seniors age 60 and older, is set to end on Thursday, December 29, 2022 unless the agency,
with help from the community, can raise $50,000 to sustain services through 2023.

https://www.facebook.com/hwcwichita/about/?ref=page_internal


“Roving Pantry has been a program of Senior Services for well over 40 years now. Probably closer to 50”
says Laurel Alkire, Executive Director “the program takes orders over the phone, inputs orders into the
Dillons’ website, then picks up the groceries and delivers them to homebound seniors age 60 and older.”

“Our clients are often isolated with limited resources, no computer to order online and health issues that
make walking or driving to large supermarkets a challenge” says Alkire. “Our staff doesn’t just deliver the
groceries, they bring them into the client’s home and put them away. This is a huge help for seniors battling
vision impairments or arthritis which makes lifting even small items a challenge. If a client receives Meals
on Wheels along with Roving Pantry then we are able to meet 100% of their daily nutritional needs and
keep them living safely in their own homes.”

Alkire says stagnant public funding coupled with the inability to raise enough private funds to offset costs is
the reason for the closing “We’ve operated on an extremely lean budget for some time now. There simply
isn’t enough money to sustain program operations for things like delivery van maintenance as well as being
able to offer employees a competitive wage.” 

The organization needs to raise $50,000 by December 15th to continue services for 2023. “We
wanted to make a public announcement in hopes that someone, or a group of people or a company,
hear our challenges and can possibly step forward and help.” 

Contact Laurel Alkire, Executive Director, Senior Services Inc. of Wichita
200 S. Walnut Wichita, KS 67213, 316-267-0302 x224
laurela@seniorservicesofwichita.org

NO Exploration Place parkrun this Saturday (11/19)!!! There is a course conflict with
the Wichita Turkey Trot. Join us 11/26.

mailto:laurela@seniorservicesofwichita.org
https://www.facebook.com/explorationplaceparkrun?__cft__%5B0%5D=AZXuowBTfPIjpKNovaQVjB-albQxojCSXJkqlKBN9OaNNj-J5kR1WHs4a-ty_3SxqAHXRXn2_TyOgdR71hsmXFg8W9zbCNPkV5y2t3CeafR5Ynze-qgDRTtz__E-hnU9HhbR2HtKxZOc1fiO8QJYvGSwA4sCkSDJJzvGuTZvfUVB_uSLU-w31HnZsWEefWT0ywY&__tn__=-%5DK-R
https://runsignup.com/Race/KS/Wichita/WichitaTurkeyTrot




Make NOvember
YESvember



How do we balance cravings for all
the comfort foods and traditions
that come around this season
while keeping our health at the
forefront? Here are 6 simple tips
for how to say "yes" to all your
holiday favorites.

https://fruitsandveggies.org/stories/make-november-yesvember/


How Gratitude Helps Your Health

Click here for tips on how to express gratitude
around these five areas:

1. Health
2. Food
3. Activity
4. Relationships
5. Time

https://www.heart.org/en/healthy-living/healthy-lifestyle/mental-health-and-wellbeing/thankfulness-how-gratitude-can-help-your-health?utm_source=healthy+for+good+fy+2122&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=CP_HFG_Send_2_111622&utm_content=hero+cta


United Way needs 300 volunteers for 2023 income
tax preparation services
United Way of the Plains is recruiting 300 volunteers for the 2023 Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA)
program that will operate Jan. 31 through April 18. The service is offered at no charge to households
making $60,000 or less annually. Funded through an annual grant secured from the Internal Revenue
Service (IRS) and managed by the United Way of the Plains, the program is overseen by Sarah Crick
Milligan, VITA Program Manager for United Way of the Plains.

Milligan recruits volunteers who are then trained to become IRS certified to file taxes and identify tax
credits. More than 5,500 returns were prepared in 2022, valued at a record $7.9 million that was returned to
the local economy. Tax refunds help our neighbors become financially stable by retaining more of their
earned income for rent, food, medical costs and other necessary expenses.

According to Milligan, many people in the area depend on the program that was originally established in



2003. “We know that this program has a tremendous impact on the lives of our friends and neighbors. We
see immediate results when the people we serve can utilize their refunds to stabilize their futures. Our
volunteers are working diligently to build a stronger community together. It’s very rewarding to help people
collect the refunds that they’ve earned.”

Site coordinators and greeters are also needed for the 2023 tax season. These volunteer opportunities are
ideal for young professionals who wish to add valuable experience to their resumes, retirees who are
seeking a temporary volunteer position and anyone with a passion to help others. Interested volunteers
should sign up at unitedwayplains.org/taxvolunteer for the program that serves Sedgwick, Butler, Cowley
and Marion counties.

Interested in becoming a tax preparation volunteer?
• No experience needed
• Free training provided to become IRS certified
• Short-term opportunity (January through April)
• Select your site and service type (in-person or virtual) that fits your schedule
• On-site support from experienced professionals

Watch for additional information in January about the location and the hours of operation for VITA sites.
CONTACT: Angie Prather, Vice President of Marketing and Chief Community Engagement Officer, United
Way of the Plains, (316) 267-1321, Ext. 4105, aprather@unitedwayplains.org
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